
|  Respect others, their rights and property. ·  Be safe. ·  Let others learn. ·  Treat others as you would like to be treated. | 

   

S·P·E·N·C·E·R·S·P·I·R·I·T 
Spencer Park Primary School 
Jeremy Hadlow, Principal 
Hardie Road, Albany WA 6330 
Tel 08 9841 2488 Fax 08 9842 1493 
spencerparkps.wa.edu.au 

We value providing a learning 
environment that is safe and positive. 

Spencer Park Education Support Centre 
Rebecca Wheatley, Principal 

Hardie Road, Albany WA 6330 
Tel 08 9841 1537 Fax 08 9841 6943 

spencerparkesc.wa.edu.au 

NEWSLETTER No.18   29 November 2018 
 

PRINCIPAL’S  
POST 
 
Dear Parents and Friends 

 
Newsletter Competition 
How do you feel about the opportunity to win a $10 
SPPS canteen voucher each time you read our 
newsletter? We are pleased to announce that we will 
be running an exciting competition in each of our 
newsletter publications, commencing with this 
edition.  Somewhere within the text of this newsletter 
we have buried a six-digit code. When you have found 
the code, SMS 0437 619 154 and include your family 
name and the code.  The first correct answer will win a 
$10 canteen credit.  Winners will be announced on our 
Facebook page and receive notification by SMS. With 
regret, prizes are only available to families enrolled at 
our school. 
 
Christmas Service and Salvation Army Food Boxes 

 
 
We would like to sincerely thank all the parents for 
your generous support of the Salvation Army Food 
Boxes this year. The food received will help the 
Salvation Army prepare Christmas hampers for needy 
families across Albany. We received so many 
donations from the SPPS school community, they had 
to be carted away in a large ute and accompanying car! 

We would also like to congratulate Rm 19, the school 
choir and percussion group on a wonderful Christmas 
concert. The nativity play was performed beautifully 
by our students from Rm 19, the choir was angelic and 
the percussion group kept a tidy beat! Congratulations 
and thank you to Mrs Fletcher, Mrs Swann and their 
merry helpers. 
 
Interschool Athletics Carnival 

 
 
Congratulations to our junior and senior interschool 
teams who competed in the GSPPSSA athletics 
carnival last week. Our senior team finished 3rd out of 8 
schools in the handicap shield and our junior team won 
the handicap shield, which was the first time in over 
ten years. The teams competed with great spirit and 
displayed excellent team work and sportsmanship. 
Thank you to Jenny Kightly and Anne Green for training 
our junior team and guiding them on the carnival day 
with Gerry Macaulay. Also thank you to Jo Pettet for 
supporting the senior team on the day. Finally a big 
thank you to Kelly Webster and Jen Hunt for the jobs 
you performed at the carnival.  
 

…/2 
 

FUTURE DATES 
Year 6 Orientation Day  
ASHS & NASHS 

Fri 30 Nov 

Interschool Orienteering Wed 5 Dec 
Pursuit of Excellence Assembly Fri 7 Dec 
Year 6 Graduation Thurs 13 Dec 
Year 6 Excursion Thurs 13 Dec 
Last Day for 2018 Thurs 13 Dec 
  



Day with a Scientist 

 
 
Last week, 12 students from Year 4, 5 and 6 had the 
opportunity to spend a Day with a Scientist, Doctor 
Peter Eastwell. During the day, students worked in 
teams on engaging, hands-on activities designed to 
accelerate their understanding, further arouse their 
curiosity, stimulate their imagination and foster their 
creative-thinking and problem-solving abilities.  They 
represented their school well and returned to school, 
enthusiastic and pleased, having had a fantastic day.  
 
Albany Whale World Excursion 

 
 
Our year 5 students and room 3 were lucky enough to 
travel to Albany Whale World to take part in the ‘Expo 
Day’ which celebrated 40 years since its closure. 
Learning experience included exploring the Cheynes IV 
whale chasing ship, meeting and interviewing retired 
whalers, learning sea-faring skills, investigating 
different types of whales, basic engineering challenges 
and some role-play activities. The event was free 
thanks to community funding sourced by Whale 
World.  
 

 

Audience Certificate 
Over the past weeks we have been discussing with the 
students what it is that makes a good audience and 
this week we commenced awarding the Best Audience 
certificate to the class who demonstrated the best 
audience skills, which include: 
 Removing their hats 
 Listening attentively 
 Having eyes on the speakers/performers   
 Staying silent, even during breaks 
 Sitting still, not fidgeting with objects/hands 
 Applauding appropriately 
 Staying till the end 
 
All classes have been striving admirably to improve 
their audience skills.  Congratulations to our first 
winners: Room 3, who listened attentively, stayed 
silent, even during breaks and applauded appropriately 
during our mini Monday assembly and PP1 who were 
attentive and sat still despite all the excitement of our 
Christmas Service on Tuesday.   
 
Year 6 Events 

 
 
Our Year 6s have had a busy term so far and it isn’t 
going to slow down much between now and the end of 
the year.  Already this term they have had their school 
camp and a visit to Albany Senior High School. This 
week, they had a transition day on Wednesday at 
Albany Senior High School and an orientation day on 
Friday at both Albany and North Albany Senior High 
Schools.  Graduation and an end-of-year excursion will 
take place in week 10.  We hope they will make the 
most of the many experiences and activities being 
organised as the weeks of their primary schooling 
comes to a close.  
 
School Board Nominations 
The school would like to call for parent nominations to 
come onto the School Board for 2019. One position is 
currently available and will require a commitment of 
approximately 4-5 meetings throughout the year. The 
general role of the School Board is to assist the school 
with setting policy, reviewing performance and 
reviewing financial planning. If you would be interested 
in participating on the School Board please contact the 
front office to indicate your interest or obtain further 
information. 
 
A busy final two weeks are coming up.  We hope you 
all stay well and safe. 
 

Carl Luscombe and Dianne Ruffell 
Deputy Principals 

 



 

BUS TRANSPORT 

 
 
If your child is going to be using public transport by 
bus in the new year it would be advisable to apply 
for a SmartRider Card.  Having this card effectively 
cuts the cost of the bus trip by half which could save 
you up to $250 each year in savings.  Application 
forms are available at the school office. 
 
 
 

HONOUR CERTIFICATES 
We congratulate the following students who received 
certificates at the last assembly. 
Rm 1 Caleb, Michaylee, Allikae 
Rm 2 De`Sean, Storm, Lara 
Rm 3 Hailey, Ziggy 
Rm 8 Skyla 
Rm 9 Sierra, Amber 
Rm 11 Skye, Seth 
Rm 18 Lachlan, Aashna 
Rm 19 Shelby, Tylor 
Rm 25 Cody, Logan, Kade 
Literacy Support Eh Say, Arianah, Lilly 
Instrumental 
Music 

Abi Room 11 
Will Room 8 

 
 
 
 

VALUES CERTIFICATES  
We congratulate the following students who received 
certificates at Monday’s Mini assembly.  
 
 

 
 

 

Care & Compassion Do Your Best 
PP1 Zeke PP1 Eden 
PP2 BYearon PP2 Zaylen 
Rm 1 Keeley Rm 1 Gracee 
Rm 2 Breeanna Rm 2 Agyarko 
Rm 3 Tegan Rm 3 Hailey 
Rm 8 Owen Rm 8 Angelina 
Rm 9 Cleve Rm 9 Paige 
Rm 11 Imogen Rm 11 Khenneth 
Rm 18 Alyssa Rm 18 Maddie 
Rm 19 Poppy Rm 19 Savanah 
Rm 25 Izsabella Rm 25 Agam 

 

 
PRINCIPAL’S  
PATTER 
 
 

PBS Award Winners 

  
Week 7  
Caleb  Jonty 
Ruby Elijah 
Jayden 
 

 
Week 8 
Jacob Liam 
Tairhys Jiyah 
Roshaun 
 
This week we have celebrated reaching our PBS goal of 
1500 Bee points across the whole school with a “Wear 
your Pyjamas to School Day” 

 
 
Please remember to save the day for our upcoming 
events 
December 5 Disability Awareness Day 

Performance at the Town Library 
December 11 End of Year PBS Assembly and 

Parent Morning Tea 
December 13 Year 6 graduation in the Hall 
 

Bec Wheatley 
Principal  



MOVING IN 2019? 
As we move towards the end of the year it is important 
that we have an accurate picture of school numbers for 
the new school year. It is crucial that you inform the 
school of any intention to move from Spencer Park in 
2019. Our funding and the way we organise our classes 
is dependent on a clear understanding of student 
numbers in each year level across the school. From 
here on in and for the 230462 remainder of the year, 
notifying us if your child will not be here in 2019 will 
assist greatly when it comes to planning for the new 
school year. 
 

DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE  
Spencer Park Dental Therapy Centre will be closed 
from Friday 21 December 2018 until Wednesday 
23 January 2019. If your child requires emergency 
dental treatment during this time please contact 
Albany General Dental Clinic on 9842 2211 from 
8:15am to 4:30pm. For emergencies outside of these 
hours, please contact your own private dentist or 
Albany Regional Hospital on 9892 2222.  
 
Your child will be eligible to attend a Dental Therapy 
Centre from ages 5 to 17. If you no longer wish to use 
our service please let us know as soon as possible as 
your valuable appointment could be taken up by 
someone else. 
 
All appointments are now sent to your home address. 
If you have moved in the last few years we may not 
have your correct address and your child could miss 
out on their check-up, please contact us to update 
your details either by phone: 9841 3967 or e-mail: 
spencerparkdtc@dental.health.wa.gov.au 
 
Dental Therapy Staff wish you a Merry Christmas and a 
Safe and Happy New Year! 
 

TECHNOLOGY AND 
ENTERPRISE 

 
 
The year 5/6 students have been working hard, making 
steady-hand testers for our pre-primary and kindy 
students. The aim was to help the younger children 
improve their hand-eye coordination skills by tracing a 
wire shape with a wand and trying to not let a buzzer 
go off. They have all done a great job!! 

HURRY!!  DON’T DELAY 
Applications for Kindergarten and  
Pre-primary 2019 
Applications for your child in Kindergarten (children 
turning 4 by 30 June 2019) and Pre-primary 
(children turning 5 by 30 June 2019) are still being 
ken at our school office. If your child is entering our 
school for the first time their birth certificate and 
immunisation certificate from the Australian 
Children’s Immunisation Registry will be required. 
 

If your child is currently enrolled in our Kindergarten 
program you will need to make contact with the 
school office to ensure that your child is on our  
Pre-primary list for 2019. 
 

 
 

KEEP AUSTRALIA  BEAUTIFUL  
ART COMPETITION 
Agyarko, a Year 3 student from Room 2, won first Prize 
in the Keep Australia Beautiful Competition held 
recently. Congratulations Agyarko! 
 

 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily 
endorsed by the school. We provide this space for 
community groups to advertise to the school community. 
It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers 
for their child. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


